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Pause for Thought - Walter Bunn. Walter called his topic ñWhy at age 87 I donôt 
belong on Facebookò He spoke about how we have evolved into an electronic age.  
Cellphones, Social media (Facebook, Twitter, etc.), remotes to operate the TV, and 
the difficulty we as seniors have in figuring out how it all works. 
MASTER OF CEREMONIES - DICK SLEEP. Dick started by explaining that he 

spoke to 10 members who promised to 
laugh at his jokes. Upon his presentation 
there were at least 10 that did. The songs 
were peppy and the Music Makers sounded 

as good as ever. 
SPEAKER - ANTON SKERRITT.  
    Anton, a former Olympian, 
asked ñWho am I?ò He then 
went on to tell us his story. He 
was born in Port of Spain, 
Trinidad and Tobago on 
January 3, 1964. He told of how 

as a young boy he played 
soccer. His family moved to 

Canada in 1969 as his Dad wanted the family to have a better 
opportunity to succeed. He took piano lessons but gave it up. He took 
skating lessons and started playing hockey, eventually playing in the 
MTHL for the Don Mills Flyers AA, the highest level at that time. His 
heroes were Boris Salming and Bobby Orr.  In 1976 Anton at the age of 
12 met a friend of his family in the person of Stephen Crawford, the 100 
meter Olympic champion, who was from Trinidad and Tobago. Anton 
later became an Olympic teammate with Stephen in 1984. Anton 
attended Frances Lieberman High School and was named the schoolôs 

first ñAthlete of the Year.ò  He received a scholarship for soccer to 
Howard University in 1982.  Howard is the only all black school to win 
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the NCAA Soccer Championship in 1971 & 1974. He decided he wanted to run track and tried out for the 
University track team as a walk-on freshman. The track coach spoke with him and indicated that he had a 
future in track and was prepared to provide him with a full scholarship in track. Anton accepted the scholarship. 
In 1983, 1984, 1985 and 1986 he participated in the NCAA Division 1 track and Field Championships, winning 
All-American Honour in 1985. He also participated in the 1982 Olympics representing Trinidad and Tobago and 
in 1984 representing Canada in the 400 meter dash. In 1986 he won a bronze medal for Canada in the 400 
metre dash and in 1987 set a Canadian record in the 400 meter dash which he held for 11 years. Anton 
graduated from Howard University in 1986. At Howard University his coach W.P. Moultrie taught him the 
following:  
ñIf the mind can conceive it, your heart can believe it, your body can achieve it.ò 
He uses this in working with youth today. 

 
  
     

Pause for Thought - Fred Waller. Fred talked about relations between people and 
how we should treat the ones of whom we are fond. 
 
MASTER OF CEREMONIES - JOHN BOBYK. Johnôs theme for the day was 
laughter. We can lose calories by laughing. John had many funny jokes, each one 
designed to lose us some calories. We sang three songs with the band. Good job 
John. His talk was well presented and well received by the members with lots of fun 

and laughter. Many calories lost in this18 minutes. 

 
SPEAKER- Walter 
Henry. Guest 
Speaker Walter Henry 
was introduced by 
Ray Hutt. Walter 
whose name is really 
John Walter Henry 
gave a very 
interesting talk about 
his life and boxing 
career. He was born 
in Hong Kong, China 
(made in China), 
moved to Ireland with 
Mother, Dad, 8 

brothers and 2 sisters. He started boxing at age 8, lost 3 fights in Ireland, his 
weight at that time was 50 lbs. Walter moved with his family to Orillia at age 
14 and that same year won many titles as a 100 lb fly weight. Walter boxed 
all over the world, had a total of 403 fights in his career and only lost 18. 
    He won the Irish Senior Championship in 1961 and Canadian 
Championship also in 1961. The Olympic games in Tokyo, he was a 1st time 
medal winner for a Canadian. He also won the Pan Am Championship, plus 
many more titles before induction into the Boxing Hall of Fame. Walter 
married his wife Sharon and she wanted him to quit boxing, so he did. He 
never turned professional, although he could have, but boxed his entire 
career as an amateur. He retired shortly after he married and was a 
salesman for Otaco here in Orillia. 
Walter gave a very interesting and informative talk about his Boxing Career 
and his trips around the world; the members enjoyed his presentation. 
Ray Hutt thanked Walter and presented him with a small token of the Clubs 
appreciation. Written by John Watkins. 

Fred Waller 

John Bobyk as MC, the Choir and the MusicMakers 

Rae Hutt thanks Walter Henry 
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Due to an overnight freezing rain the attendance this morning was sparse as 40 
members were in attendance. As a result of the weather we were unable to follow the 
regular format. 

Two new members were inducted in the persons of Paul Weir and Bob Gauldie. 
 
   The Pause for Thought was 
extended time-wise due to the 
cancellation of my Life so Far 
by John Morrison. 
William Leslie asked the 
question. òDo we think of the 
veterans who fought prior to 
World War 1?ò  The answer 
was no we donôt. We celebrate 
those who have been honoured 
for bravery and made the 
supreme sacrifice at Vimy 
Ridge, D-Day, and more recent 
wars. We hardly ever hear of 
Major General Isaac Brock, or 
Colonel Sam Steele. Brock was 
a British Army Officer and 
colonial administrator. Brock 
was assigned to Upper Canada in 1811. He led the British and allied forces in Upper Canada (present day 
Ontario) until he was killed at the Battle of Queenston Heights. Due to Brockôs foresight the populace was 

       Charles Gordon Michener  
leave remarking that they always learned something The service was held on Saturday, January 14, 2017 at 1 
p.m. at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, 99 Peter St. N., Orillia   
 
Michener, Charles Gordon L.L.B., Q.C. 1940 - 2017 An explorer who viewed life as a journey of marvelous discovery, 
Gordon passed away peacefully at his home surrounded by his four daughters and his wife, Sandra. Born to Charlie 
and Audrey Michener in Copper Cliff, ON Gordon attended law school at the University of Toronto graduating in 1968. 
In 1970 he moved with his growing family to Orillia, ON set up a law practice and was appointed to the Queen's 
Council in 1984. In 1986 he and his family moved Whitehorse, Yukon where he joined the Justice Department. He 
returned to his Orillia home for his retirement but he always remained a true northerner at heart. His innate curiosity 
about the world led him to delve into a wide range of interests including: botany, astronomy, and physics, learning to 
fly and playing the bagpipes. Gordon had a real love of the natural environment, which he actively explored through 
fishing, hunting, canoeing and dog sledding expeditions. Typically you could find him poring over his plant specimens 
or as he called them, "God's little green children." and in later years he became dedicated to protecting the natural 
world that he loved. During the last few months of his life Gordon had a stream of visitors he graciously entertained 

and many would when they spent time with him. He is survived by his wife Sandra (nee Smith), four children 
Christine (Kingsley), Dee, Anna (Glen) and Jane and grandchildren, Kingsley, Mich, Max, Gigi, Luke, Evan, 
Miles and Lev. Funeral service will be held at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, 99 Peter St. North, Orillia 
on Saturday, January 14th at 1:00. In lieu of flowers donations may be made to a charity of choice or 
couchichingconserv.ca. Messages of condolence are welcomed at www.mundellfuneralhome.com.   
 

New Membersô Induction. President Mike Jones, New Member Bob Gauldie, Sponsors 
Ed Kalbfleisch, John Bobyk, Rae Hutt and New Member Paul Weir. 
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prepared when the War of 1812 broke out, with quick victories at Fort Mackinaw and Detroit, he defeated the 
American invasion efforts.  
    Sir Sam Steele was a distinguished Canadian soldier and police officer. He joined the military in 1866 during 
the Fenian raids. He also participated in the Red River Expedition in 1870 to fight the Red River Rebellion of 
Lois Riel. In 1873 he was the third officer sworn to the newly formed North West Mounted Police and was a 
prominent officer until 1900 when he became the commanding officer of the privately raised cavalry unit Lord 
Strathconaôs Horse in the Boer War. Upon returning to Canada the regiment was disbanded and Steele was 
made Honourary Lieutenant-Colonel.  

MASTER OF CEREMONIES - KEITH 
ELLIOTT Keith had several interesting 
stories, many of which we heard for the 
first time.  
        The Music Makers cancelled except 
for Murray Cleland who was the ñOne Man 
Bandò and did well in playing for the 
selected songs. 
 

 
 
 

JANUARY 24, 2017 

      Meeting was opened by President 
Mike Jones in traditional Scottish dress, 
the dress of the day for those participating in the program.  Mike 
indicated that we would be celebrating Robbie Burnôs birthday which 
was January 25. 
Pause For Thought ïTony Shaw. Tony spoke of his Trip to Edinburgh, 
Scotland and while walking the Royal Mile he became curious about a 
Tavern he passed called the ñDeacon Brodie Tavern.ò  Upon checking it 

out he found that it was named after William Brodie who was the inspiration for Robert Louis Stevensonôs 
Jekyll and Hyde. Born in 1741, Brodie was a deacon of the Guild of Wrights.  By day, he was a respectable 
citizen, a member of the town council, but by night, he consorted with lowlife; gambling and drinking. His dark 
side meant he had to take to burglary to pay his gambling debts, leading to his hanging in 1788. 
MASTER OF CEREMONIES - BOB BOWLES. Bob (in traditional Scottish dress) said that since our meeting 

was the day before the 
birthday of Robbie Burns 
the Bard of Ayrshire, 
Ploughman and poet, he 
and Jim Campbell would 
pay tribute to Burns. Bob 
spoke of his birth, poetry, 
songs and love for the 
Lassies. Jim Campbell 
recited the Burns poem 
ñTam oô Shanterò in the 
Scotôs dialect. The 
English version was 
shown on the screen at 
the front of the room, and 
while Jim did a great job 
reciting, one really had to 
pay attention to follow 
the script on the screen. 
Bob Bowles followed up 
with pictures of Burns 

Keith Elliott as MC with Choir 

Murray Cleland - One Man MusicMaker 

Bob Bowles as MC and the Scottish Choir 
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birth place and home in Dumfriesshire. The program was well done and enjoyed by all.  
GUEST SPEAKERS. Speakers were OPP Officers and 
volunteers in the persons of Constable Jeff MacEachern, 
Constable Martin Hill and Volunteers Donnalee Weller and 
Sandy Cobb members of S.A.L.T. (Seniors and Law 
Enforcement Together) Const. Jeff explained the purpose 
of S.A.L.T. was to educate seniors with respect to fraud, 
identity theft and other scams. Jeff indicated that Seniors 
are the targeted age group as most have money and are 
generally agreeable to try and help those in need. S.A.L.T. 
is a non-profit organization that worked on grants from 
various government agencies.  Jeff asked how many 
present carried their social insurance card and birth 
certificate? Many responded that they did. Jeff stated that 
those two documents were good sources of identity theft 
should they be lost and really had no purpose in your day 
to day living.  Not a necessity to have on your person. 
Also before you share your personal information i.e., credit 
cards, bank accounts etc., you need to know those asking 

for this information and that you can trust them.  BEWARE 
OF WHO YOU TRUST!  John Smalley thanked Jeff and his 
team for their presentation. 

 
    The meeting was opened by President Mike Jones.  John Morrison was inducted as 
our newest member of Champlain Seniors Service Club. 

Pause For Thought ïDick Sleep. Dick 
Sleepôs subject was ñParoleò. Everyone has 
the right to not be subjected to cruel and 
unusual punishment as is stated in the 
Canadian Charter under ñLegal Rightsò.   
Several cases were cited where the felonôs 
served a portion of their sentence and were 
given parole and committed the same or 
similar crime for which they were initially 
incarcerated. It is upsetting and makes one 
wonder what is wrong with the system that 
allows these felons to re-enter the populace. 
    In 2015, police reported that crime in 
Canada increased for the first time since 
2003. Statistics showed homicides were up 
15%, attempted murder 22% and violent 
firearm offences up 22%. In Ontario volent 
crime rose 3% and consisted mostly of 

firearm offences and attempted murder. In 
Toronto alone in 2016 there were 272 shooting 
incidents, an increase of 46%, and murders 

were up 18% over the previous year.  
    Parole is an option available to all offenders since Canada does not have a life sentence without parole.  
The offender is sentenced to a prescribed amount of time in custody, the length of which is determined by the 
offense. In general the time served in vast majority of the sentences, after one third of the total sentence, the 
offender can apply for parole. The parole board must consider first and foremost the protection of the public.  
Secondary considerations are the felonôs re-habilitation and whether they pose a threat to re-offend.   

Constable Jeff MacEachern, Sandy Cobb, 
Donnalee Weller and Constable Martin Hill 

President Mike Jones, Membership Chair, Bill Grant, New Member, 
John Morrison and Sponsors, Alan Scott and John Sheepway 
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    In Summary, the National Parole Board continues to defend its record even though 16% of the 11,500 
offenders had their parole revoked for breach of conditions and another 12.5% had their parole revoked for re-
offending. In 2003 it was reported that 800 federal offenders and over 1,100 provincial offenders on parole or 
escapees whereabouts are unknown. One wonders what that number is in 2017. 

 
SPEAKER.      
    The speaker was William Leslie whose topic was the British warship, HMS St. Lawrence which was built at 
Kingston, Upper Canada in 1814, during the War of 1812. During the second year of the war on the lakes, the 
British had lost Lake Erie and its transport route which supplied the defenders in the south western part of the 
colony. On Lake Ontario, there was an arms race between the British and the United States to build bigger and 
bigger ships always with more guns than the last ship launched. There were several raids on either side of the 
lake, including the two invasions of York where public buildings were burned and homes looted but no major 
naval battles. Commodore Sir James Lucas Yeo of the Royal Navy competed with the Commodore Isaac 
Chauncey of the US Navy to have the largest ship on the lake. 
    In April 1814, Commodore Yeo ordered the building of the HMS St. Lawrence at the Royal Naval Shipyards 
at Kingston. The building of this ship took only 10 months as compared with the six years to build The Victory, 
which was Admiral Horatio Nelsonôs flagship at Trafalgar. This ship was a monster compared with anything on 
the lake. HMS St. Lawrence was launched on September 10, 1814 and Commodore Yeo took command on 
October 15, 1814. HMS St. Lawrence was larger than the Victory and had 112 guns compared with the 
Victoryôs 104. A broadside of its guns would have obliterated any smaller ship on Lake Ontario. The ship acted 
in support of the Lieutenant Governor, Lieutenant General, Sir Gordon Drummond, carrying troops and 
supplies to the Niagara frontier. As was usual, when one side dominated the lake, the other navy stayed in its 
home port. After the launch of the St. Lawrence, the Americans never ventured out but started construction of 
two ships with 130 guns each. On November 15, the sailing season came to an end and the HMS St. 
Lawrence was laid up at Kingston. 
    The negotiators signed a peace treaty on December 24 at Ghent in Belgium and it was ratified in Britain first 
and then in Washington in February 1815, before the opening of the sailing season. The St. Lawrence never 
sailed again. It was eventually stripped of all its guns and fittings and left to rot at a dock in Kingston. Some 
small parts of the keel and some ribs still exist in the lake off Kingston and is a major site for recreational 
divers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

Bob Duff as MC with the Choir and the MusicMakers 
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DATE  EVENT CONTACT 

TUESDAY, 
 FEBRUARY 28 

 

LAST MEETING OF THE MONTH . PLEASE 
BRING A DONATION FOR THE FOOD 
BANK  TO THE MEETING.  

 
 

Ross 
Ferguson 

TUESDAY 
FEBRUARY 07 

HEART AND STROKE LUNCHEON AT HAWK 
RIDGE. NO REGULAR CLUB MEETING. LUNCH 
$30 AT DOOR. NOTIFY PAT VERNER. 
 

Pat Verner 

TUESDAY 
APRIL 11 

 

 

COMMERATING THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY OF 
VIMY RIDGE 

COFFEE SOCIAL 9:00 A.M. TO 10:00 A.M. 
MEETING AND PROGRAM 10:00 A.M. TO 
12:30P.M. BBQ LUNCH SERVED AT 12:30 P.M. 
WIVES AND FRIENDS ARE WELCOME. 
TICKETS; $10.00 EACH  

 
Barry Keen 

THURSDAY 
JUNE 08 

GUYS and DOLLS 
STRATFORD FESTIVAL 

LUXURY COACH and LUNCH INCLUDED  
WIVES AND FRIENDS ARE WELCOME 
TICKETS; $139.00 EACH, TAX INCLUDED  
PAYMENT DUE IN FULL BY FEBRUARY 24 

 
Bob Bowles 

TUESDAY 
JULY 04 

 

 

LADIESô SUMMER LUNCHEON 
CELEBRATING CANADA'S 150TH BIRTHDAY 

COFFEE SOCIAL 9:00 A.M. TO 10:00 A.M. 
MEETING AND PROGRAM 10:00 A.M. TO 11:30 
A.M. 
LUNCH SERVED AT 12:00 NOON 
WIVES AND FRIENDS ARE WELCOME 
TICKETS; $30.00 EACH  

 
Barry Keen 

Note: If you have any upcoming events, Tag Days, Community Events, Club Events coming up anytime 
in 2016 or 2017, send the information to the Editor to have them advertised here.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

https://www.stratfordfestival.ca/WhatsOn/PlaysAndEvents/Production/Guys-and-Dolls
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 PAUSE FOR THOUGHT    (Keith Elliott) MASTER OF CEREMONIES    (Pat Verner) 
 Feb 07 Dave Austin Feb 07 Heart and Stroke Luncheon 
 Feb 14 Rae Hutt Feb 14 Barry Keen 
 Feb 21 John Watkins Feb 21 Chuck Penny 
 Feb 28 Pat Verner Feb 28 John Allen 
     

     
 TRIBUTE  (Fayne Bullen) POTPOURRI  (Fayne Bullen) 
 Feb 21 John Bobyk Feb 28 Larry Fitzhenry 

     

 
 

                                                                                                (Jim McAdams) 
 

Feb 02 Cliff Scott Feb14 Melda Marson Feb26 John Smalley 
Feb 08 Earl Watts Feb14 Kirk Thornton Feb28 Doug Sumner 
Feb 11 Fayne Bullen Feb15 Brigitte Lisi Feb28 Cheryl Behan 
Feb 13 Ann Shaw Feb15 John Allen Feb28 Chuck Mugford 

      
 

                                                                                                   (Jim McAdams) 
 

Feb 06 Pat and Georgette Verner  Feb 27 Rae and Alice Hutt 
Feb 24 Bill Zufelt and Mary Dobbie    

     
 
 
 

                                                                                            (Rae Hutt, Dave Godward 
                                                                                                                       and John Smalley)  

 

 FEBUARY 07 Heart and Stroke Luncheon 
 

 FEBUARY 14 Mark Bisset - Couchiching Conservancy 
 

 FEBUARY 21 Paul Weir ï My Life So Far 
 

 FEBUARY 28 Brian Charles - Fish Fence 
 

 
 
Note: If you do not get the Bulletin by email by the weekend after the last meeting of the month, go to the web site to 
download it. The Champlain Seniors Web Site is http://www.champlainseniors.ca 

William Leslie ï Editor -  w.leslie@rogers.com 

FEBUARY BIRTHDAYS 

DAILY PROGRAM 

GUEST SPEAKERS 

FEBUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
AAANNIVERSARIES 
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